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INTERAGENCY MEETING 
The next Interagency meeting will be 

held on  
the Monday 12th February from 

1.30pm at the TA CRC 
A video link is available if you are         
unable to attend in person, email                
tambellup@crc.net.au for more             

information 

WHITE (nee DE JAGER) (EDITH JOHANNA) 

01.10.1939 – 22.01.2024 

Beloved Wife of Norman (dec), Mum to Michael and 
Marie, Cherry and Paul, Karen and Greg, Louise and    
Tony, Andrew and Bella. Nana to Jared, Ella, Alex,     
Gemma, Adam, Scott, James, Liam, Daniel, Ayden, 
Jade and Hunter. Great Nana to Clancy. Forever in 
our memories.  

The Funeral Service for Mrs Edith Johanna White of     
Albany, formerly of Tambellup, will take place at 
Amity Rose Funerals, 9 Cockburn Rd, Albany on  
SATURDAY 10.02.2024 commencing 2:00pm.  
 
Live Stream available at Amity Rose Funerals      
website. 

I would like to thank everyone for their well wishes, presents 
and attendance at my retirement function held on the 9th  
December 2023. I was overwhelmed by the support and feel 
extremely honoured to have been appointed to Tambellup    
Primary School, 44 years ago and had the opportunity to      
become part of a wonderful community.  

Special thanks to the Tambellup P and C, School Staff, Pip Newing, Trevor and Aileen Prout, 
Colleen Brown, Tambellup Pavilion Association, Cindy Veitch, Kerry Smith, Karessa Pickett,    
Sarah Taylor, Jan Batchelor and my family. (I am now there for you!)  

Thank you to the parents, community members, school staff and most importantly the little 
people who have made my teaching career so enjoyable and         
rewarding. I hope that I have helped them to reach their          
potential.  

It is with a very sad heart that I leave Tambellup, but I have 
many memories that I will always treasure. 

Sue Sheridan 

Thank you to all the Tambellup and      

Cranbrook attendees at the lightning fire 

on the Millers property. 

Your swift action and help is greatly appre-

ciated 

 

Special thanks to the Cranbrook members 

for the food and drink supply. 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.google.com/maps/search/9*Cockburn*Rd,*Albany?entry=gmail&source=g__;Kysr!!AB-F_doHkDI!Uk5t74QMosaO5N3mHzD3bCtdt3GXfk6hJKMBpJ_Qpzlxj-OEmp4WaE8vQxoLeUAKgrIoBO6SjgE00x7PP-ny1Y31yXg$
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Single bed clean woollen underlay $8 

Purple Bag on wheels $3 

Apple Peeler $2 

Toy Marble Run $5 

Child’s Pink wooden toy box $2 

Doll’s Highchair $1 

3 dolls from Harry Potter $1.50 

BH Cricket Club Shirts 

size 10 or 12 
$1 each 

Open Thursday - 11.30am to 3.30pm 
 

Joyleen 9824 1665   

For Sale at the 

Broomehill Op Shop 
SAVE THE DATE! 

 

The Broomehill Heritage Group 

 is holding the 
 

Broomehill Antique & 
Collectors Fair 2024 

 

Friday 24th & Saturday 25th May 
2024 

 

For all enquiries please contact  

broomehillhg@gmail.com 

or 0488 620 453 

Tambellup Hockey Club 

Notice of Annual General Meeting 

When: 7pm start,  

Thursday 29th February 2024 

Where: Tambellup Pavilion 

All positions are vacant. 

mailto:broomehillhg@gmail.com
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 
Phone: 9825 3555    Fax: 9825 1152 

Email: mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

The next meeting of the Council will be held on     
Thursday 15 February 2024 commencing at 4.30pm, in 
the Tambellup Council Chambers.  Members of the 
public are welcome to attend all Council meetings. 

 

AUSTRALIA DAY 

Congratulations to the Tambellup   
Bowling Club on hosting another       
successful Australia Day social 
bowls afternoon for the community. 
An enthusiastic crowd witnessed 
the raising of the Australian flag and 
provided a rousing rendition of the  
National Anthem, before the serious business of the 
bowls ‘spider’ played out, won by Pauline          
Roosendaal.  The social bowls was won by Pauline 
Roosendaal and Michael White.   

 

STAFF MOVEMENTS 

During January, we farewelled CEO Anthony             
Middleton, who has left to take a position at the Shire 
of Plantagenet.  We thank Anthony for all that he 
achieved during his 18 months with the Shire, and 
wish him well for the future. 

We look forward to welcoming new CEO Karen         
Callaghan who commences in the role early in         
February. 

 

SHIRE HOSTS WORK EXPERIENCE STUDENTS 

The Shire once again hosted 
local students participating in a 
work experience program     
during December 2023. 

 

Devin and Riley, who are         
studying at the WA College of 
Agriculture Narrogin, spent two 
weeks gaining experience in the        
workshop with Marcelo, our 
mechanic, and getting hands-on 
with the huge   variety of tasks 
required to maintain our public 
spaces, with the parks and      
gardens team. 

  

The Shire is pleased to support this valuable program 
that allows our young people to get practical work 
experience in our community.  

Well done Devin and Riley! 

 

2023 CHRISTMAS LIGHTS COMPETITION 

Thankyou to everyone who participated in the 2023 
Christmas Lights Competition and contributed some 
seasonal brightness and fun to Broomehill and      
Tambellup.  Our senior staff had the task of judging 
the lights displays, and were impressed by the         
creativity and commitment shown by residents who 
participated. 

The winners were: 

A Special Mention went to the residents of the       
Sandalwood Villas in Tambellup for their enthusiastic 
and colourful display!  To view the Christmas Lights 
compilation online go to https://bit.ly/4829DFn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Farm Gate       
Competition: 

Broomehill: Tambellup: 

Terri and Phil 
Hams 

Gary and 
Deborah Beynon  

Leno and  
Margo Farmer  

The Prossers 

The Woithes 
 Duane and Vicky 

Vercoe   

 Allan and 
Belinda 

Hankinson   
Jayden 
Brown 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
https://bit.ly/4829DFn
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THANK YOU, TAMBELLUP COMMUNITY CROPPING 
GROUP! 

The Tambellup Community Cropping Group (TCCG) 
has since inception, contributed financially to many 
community groups and projects, and in December 
2023, approached the Councill with two proposals 
which will have long term community benefits. 

 

For many years the value (and non-availability) of a 
community bus has been discussed in many forums. 
The TCCG was aware of this, and late in 2023         
resolved to place an order for a twelve-seater bus to 
be equipped with wheelchair access and a luggage 
trailer, proposing that it be used as a community bus. 
The TCCG has requested that the Council consider 
undertaking the management of this service.  At the 
December Ordinary Council meeting the Council 
agreed to this proposal, and while delivery of the bus 
is a way off  yet, staff will work on the processes and 
policies required to ensure the service operates      
efficiently and effectively. 

 

In a second, most generous proposal, the TCCG has 
offered to purchase and donate two cabins to be    
installed at the new Tambellup Caravan Park.  The 
TCCG presented several cabin designs for those 
attending the December harvest day to view and vote 
on.  The preferred design is a one bedroom,            
self-contained cabin that will suit both visitors to the 
community and people looking for accommodation in 
Tambellup for seasonal work requirements. 

 

While the Shire continues to work with consultants 
on the design requirements for the Caravan Park 
(sewer, water, power, electrical, civil services) which 
includes a sewer extension off Crowden St, the TCCG 
will liaise with the supplier to place an order for two 
cabins, at a cost of $276,000.  The aim is that all civil 
works will be complete by the time the cabins are 
ready for delivery and installation. 

 

On behalf of our community – thankyou to all        
involved with the Tambellup Community Cropping 
Group for your generosity and community spirit! 

FROM THE DECEMBER 2023 COUNCIL MEETING 

• Specifications for repairs to the Tambellup Hall 
and Lesser Hall roof were endorsed. 

• The Council adopted the Local Heritage Survey 
Primary Report, including the Local Heritage 
Survey and Local Heritage List, subject to 
amendments as recommended.  Thank you to 
those people who contributed their feedback 
to this important process. 

• The draft Local Planning Policy No. 3 – Heritage 
Places was adopted for the purposes of public 
consultation. The policy is available to view at 
the Shire offices, or on the Shire website 
www.shirebt.wa.gov.au. Submissions are       
invited and can be emailed to 
mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au, or mailed to 46-48 
Norrish St, Tambellup WA 6320 by 29 February 
2024. 

• The Council endorsed the terms of a               
negotiation between the CEO and Martinus to 
deposit excess fill from the CBH rapid rail      
outloading construction project into the old 
gravel pit west of the Broomehill Recreational 
Complex. Payment of any funds from either 
Martinus or CBH for the receipt of fill will be 
deposited into the Shire’s ‘Broomehill            
Recreational Complex Reserve Fund’ for future 
projects. 

• A plan for improvements to streetscaping to 
Crowden St, from Norrish St to East Terrace, 
was endorsed.  The plan includes realigning and 
widening the section between Taylor St and 
East Terrace and planting street trees in the 
centre of Crowden St to create a visual link 
from the town centre to the sports ground.   

• A planning application for a storage shed at the 
Tambellup Works Depot was approved with 
conditions. 

• A review of the Shire’s Housing and Land    
Strategy was endorsed. The review identified 
over 30 strategies for treatment of land owned 
by the Shire in toe Broomehill and Tambellup 
townsites. 

• The Council considered and endorsed            
recommendations from the CEO Selection    
Panel in relation to the appointment of a new 
CEO. 

 
RAILWAY PRECINCT TOWNSCAPE PLAN                    
CONSULTATION 

The consultation period for the Draft Railway Precinct 
Townscape Concept Plans ended on 31 January 2024.  
While the amount of feedback was not as great as we 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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anticipated, the comments and suggestions that we 
received were valuable and will be considered by the 
Council at an upcoming Council meeting.  Outcomes 
of this consultation will be factored in to the next 
stage of the design process and updated plans will be 
available to the community. 

 

TRAILS PLANNING GRANT  

During 2023 the Shire was fortunate to receive      
funding from the Department of Local Government, 
Sport and Cultural Industries to assist with the        
development of a trails masterplan.  The masterplan 
will provide the Shire with an inventory of existing 
and planned trails (incorporating mapping, detail of 
trail surfaces, drainage, directional markers, signage) 
and a future maintenance implementation plan.  

The Shire has appointed Mike Maher (Transplan Pty 
Ltd) and Mike Halliburton (Halliburton and               
Associates) to complete this work.  The two Mikes are 
well experienced in trails planning, having assisted 
many local governments across Australia and        
overseas to develop trails.  To date, two site visits 
have been conducted with all existing trails assessed 
and documented.  We look forward to receiving the 
final report and recommendations. 

 

FIRE CONTACTS/HARVEST BANS 

***To report a fire call 000 – this is the most efficient 
way of getting assistance! 

***Residents are reminded that as per the Fire Break 
Order, the Prohibited Burning Period has been          
extended, now ending 14 March 2024 inclusive.  No 
burning is permitted to be undertaken until after this 
date.   

From 15 March 2024 to 15 April 2024, the Restricted 
Burning Period is in effect and permits to burn are 
required to be obtained from your brigade Fire Con-
trol officer. 

Brigade contacts for 2023-2024 are as follows: 

Our volunteer fire brigade members will concur with 
the reports that the fire season commenced early in 
2023, due to the lack of late winter/spring finishing 

rains.  Many fires have been experienced in the Shire 
since the end of spring, and as we enter February, the 
hot dry conditions that are conducive to fire will    
continue.  Please be vigilant in your outdoor activities 
and ensure that your actions do not contribute to the 
starting of a fire. 

Have you registered for notification of Harvest Ban 
and other emergency information by SMS?  This is a 
free service provided by the Shire.  If you would like 
to register please contact the Shire on 9825 3555.  
 

HOW FIREPROOF IS YOUR PLAN? 

90% of WA is bushfire prone. Bushfires are dangerous 
and happen every year. The single biggest killer is     
indecision. 

What will you do if there is a bushfire near you? 

A bushfire plan can help keep you and your family 
safe. Create one now in under 15 minutes – go to 
https://mybushfireplan.wa.gov.au/ 
 

EMERGENCY WA 

Emergency WA (www.emergency.wa.gov.au) is the 
State's official website for community warnings and 
emergency information for bushfires, storms,         
cyclones, floods and other emergency situations. The 
site provides real time updates on emergency          
warnings and incidents across the state, as well as 
information on preparing and recovering from and 
emergency situation.  One to bookmark! 
 

BANNERS 

Do you have an event coming up that you would like 
to promote?  The Shire has recently installed new 
banner poles in Broomehill and Tambellup, and these 
are available for community use!  For more              
information on how your community group can      
access this facility, please contact the Shire on            
9825 3555. 
 

FEEDBACK 

We welcome feedback from our residents and        
customers. If you would like to provide feedback on 
Shire related matters, there are a number of ways 
you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our Administration 
Offices – 9.00am – 4.00pm Monday to Friday 

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 
6320. 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

Unfortunately, we are unable to act on anonymous 
complaints. For all methods, please include your 
name and contact details so we are able to respond 
to you. 

BROOMEHILL EAST  Josh Holmes 0427 253 523 

BROOMEHILL WEST Brant Dennis 0409 086 093 

BROOMEHILL CENTRAL  Andrew Webster 0429 464 672 

TAMBELLUP EAST Chris Rumble 0428 368 205 

TAMBELLUP WEST Jedd Herbert 0427 865 008 

TAMBELLUP VFES Laurie Hull 0428 251 177 

https://mybushfireplan.wa.gov.au/
http://www.emergency.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Coordinator’s Corner 

The CRC has reopened from the Christmas 

break and February is looking to be an        

exciting month! 

We will be busy cooking pancakes for       

Pancake Day on the 13
th
 of February from 

10am until 1pm, so come in and get your    

pancake fix for a gold coin donation! 

Join us at the Tambellup Oval from 1pm on 

the 18
th
 of February for the Annual Family 

Fun Day. There will be activities suitable for 

all ages, including face painting, Jamie the 

Clown, Aussie reptiles, inflatable obstacle 

courses (wet and dry so don’t forget a     

towel!), slip n’ slides, a play area for little 

ones and there will also be a range of food 

and snacks available. 

We will be running a FREE Scams     

Awareness workshop followed by            

30-minute one-on-one digital support        

appointments, so if that pesky phone is     

giving you trouble, bring it down to the CRC 

and hopefully we can make your phone 

troubles disappear! This will run from 10am 

on the 20
th
 of February. If you’d like more 

information or to register your interest, 

please call or email the CRC, or pop in. 

If you are the proud owner of a small      

business or are thinking of starting one up, 

and need some help with the budgeting 

side of things, then come down to our live 

stream with the Albany Business Centre 

from 10am on the 21
st
 of February to get 

the know-how of small business budgeting 

basics. 

Finally (lots of things are going on – I 

warned you!), CarersWA will be set up 

across from the Post Office in Tambellup on 

the 27
th
 of February from 1:30pm-3:30pm. 

CarersWA are passionate about providing 

support for family carers and aim to support 

the empowerment and wellbeing of carers 

through their programs, services, and      

advocacy for carers. 

As always, the Senior’s Luncheons are on 

the third Thursday of each month, and the 

Craft Group runs on the second and fourth 

Mondays of each month. 

In March, the CRC will be hosting a Heavy 

Vehicle Piloting Course (full course and     

refresher – call or pop into the CRC if you’d 

like to register), but I’ve already rambled 

enough so lets leave the details and our 

other March events for the next issue of the 

Topics! 

If you have an idea for an event, workshop 
or course, please reach out to myself or 
Melissa at the CRC –  we love to receive 
community input so that we can provide you 
with the events you’d like to be a part of. 

Grace Jones 
CRC Co-ordinator 
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PUBLIC NOTICE 

SALE OF ABANDONED VEHICLE – EXPRESSION OF INTEREST 
 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is seeking          
expressions of interest for the outright purchase of 
the following vehicles: 
 

For further information or to arrange inspection, 
please contact Ranger Services on 9831 2411         

between 8:00am and 4:00pm, Monday to Friday. 
 

Expressions of interest are to be: 

• Received in writing by the closing date; 

• Include the purchase price offered (including GST); and 

• Marked attention to the CEO. 
 

Closing Date: 4:00pm, Friday, 16 February 2024 

These can be:  

• Mailed to ‘Shire of Broomehill - Tambellup, 46-48 Norrish Street, Tambellup WA 6320’  

• Emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

• Or delivered in person to the either the Tambellup or Broomehill Shire Offices.  
 

Council reserves the right to not necessarily accept the highest or any offer. 
 

Anthony Middleton | Chief Executive Officer 

Hyundai Getz 

White 
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KOJONUP BOWLING CLUB   

requires a full-time Bar Manager or a combination of Part time / Casuals. 

Hours of duty are 76 hours per fortnight Wednesday to Sunday which includes bar duties, stocking 
and cleaning. 

Wages are paid in line with Fair Works Club Employees Level 5 Modern Award. RSA/Approved 
Manager is required. 

Contact the President Robert Jehu 0448313235 or the Treasurer Paula Reid 0428913699, for       
further information.  

To apply for the position, email a covering letter and your resume, including the names and contact 
numbers of three referees to kojibc@13.gmail.com. Applications close 16

th
 February 2024. 

LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS 
We are looking for volunteers to help us with the making of quilts for 

donation to those who are travelling through their cancer journey.  

We welcome all volunteers although we would love some help with 

the hand sewing down of the bindings on these quilts.  If you are interested please contact 

Coral on 0477 812 672. 

If you know someone going through the Cancer journey please nominate them to receive a 
quilt. This can be done through our website www.comfortquilts.org.au or  Facebook page. 

mailto:kojibc@13.gmail.com
http://www.comfortquilts.org.au
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PUBLIC NOTICE 

Planning & Development Act 2005 

 Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup  

 NOTICE OF DRAFT LOCAL PLANNING POLICY NO 2 – WIND AND SOLAR FARMS 

NOTICE OF DRAFT LOCAL PLANNING POLICY NO 3 – HERITAGE PLACES 

 

The Shire has drafted 2 Local Planning Policies setting out the Council’s position on: 

• Applications for wind and solar farms.   

• The assessment of proposals for works affecting a heritage protected place contained in the Shire of 
Broomehill Tambellup Heritage List 

The Policies have been adopted for the purposes of conducting advertising and public consultation.  The Policies is in 
draft form only and may be further modified as a result of public submissions.  

The Draft Policies are available for inspection at the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup, 46-48 Norrish Street, Tambellup 
during office hours and on the Shire website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au. 

Submissions may be made in writing and sent to the Chief Executive Officer, 46-48 Norrish Street, Tambellup 6320 or 
emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au by 29 February 2024.  

All submissions will be made available to the public as they will be summarised in a future agenda item for future 
consideration by the Council. 

 

Kay Squibb 

Acting Chief Executive Officer 

http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Australia Day 2024 

Australia day was celebrated at the Tambellup bowling club by a small but appreciative crowd. The           

Australia Day address was given by the Shire President, Michael White,  followed by the flag raising and the 

national anthem. 

This was followed by our traditional Spider, which was won by Pauline Roosendaal, who received the $50 

meat pack donated by the bowling club. 

Lunch, sponsored by the Broomehill Tambellup Shire was then served. 

After lunch teams were drawn to play for the  Cancer Foundation Shield . 

This was won by Pauline Roosendaal & Michael 

White with runners up being Eleanor Swinburn and 

Martin Sadler. 

With entry fees, raffles and bar profits a total of $300 

was raised and will be donated to the Cancer       

Foundation. 

Thanks to all who were able to attend and to the 

sponsors Broomehill Tambellup shire and the       

Tambellup Bowling Club. 
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Broomehill-Tambellup Phone        
Directory  

The Tambellup Community Resource Centre 
(CRC) strives to maintain an accurate and     

current phone directory for the benefit of our 
community. 

 
We greatly appreciate the involvement of     
community members and local clubs in         

ensuring that we have the correct information. 
If you come across any outdated residential, 

club, or business entries, we kindly request that 
you inform us. 

 
To update any information, please reach out to 

the Tambellup CRC via: 
Phone: 9825 1177 
Email: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 
In-person: Visit us directly and provide the nec-
essary   updates. 
Online: https://www.cognitoforms.com/
TambellupCRC/LocalPhonebookEntry  
 

Your contributions are invaluable in          
maintaining an up-to-date and reliable phone 
directory. Thank you for your cooperation. 
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Advertise your local community groups  
meetings or get together in Topics 

 
Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC 
or  

Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 
Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Broomehill Arts and Craft Group 
Every Wednesday | 9am to 12pm  

Temporarily at - the Broomehill Fire Shed Community 
Room 

Contact Broomehill Library for more information 

 

Broomehill Library Kids Corner 
Board games  

Every Monday | 2:30 to 4pm  | Broomehill Library 
 

Tambellup Craft Mornings 
2nd and 4th Monday of the Month 

9.30am to  1pm | $2.00 

At the Tambellup CRC | please bring a plate to share 

Contact Lillian for more information 0422 917 913 
 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month | 7.30pm 

Tambellup Hotel 
 

Tambellup Uniting Church                 
2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 

A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 
 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 
 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 

Broomehill Playgroup 
Thursdays from 9 – 11am  

Corner of India and Journal St Broomehill 

Contact Rachael for further information 0408 938 184 
 

Tambellup Family Playgroup 
Tuesdays | 9am to 11am 

@ the Old kindy Building (Cnr Howard St. and East Tc) 

Kirsty King - 0459 787 247 
 

Katanning and  Districts Garden Club  
Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month - commencing at 

1.30p.m. Meetings are held at members' homes. 

New Members Welcome. 

For information ring Shona Webster 0458 241 589 
 

Red Hatters 
Meetings on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 

 

Please contact the Tambellup CRC if your 
details need to be updated, thank you 

To all clubs and                
organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like 
to offer staff time for a service fee to assist with    

administration work and clerical services to help 
relieve the pressure on your club or organisation. 

For example, writing up minutes from original 
copy, annual auditing of   finances, making flyers 

and pamphlets, organising an event etc.   
Contact us with your request today! 

08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 
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Did you know that local community events/
announcements in the Topics are free?? 

If you have an announcement or a congratulations 
we’d love to hear about it and share it for you! 

(We ‘d also love to hear how the local sporting clubs 
are going throughout the year) 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupshop@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Fuel 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 
(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  
Any special orders need to be ordered at least three days before 

Catering - 
If you need some catering done, please order at least three days before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 
order it and pick up the next delivery day from the store 

Search 124 Tambellup 
Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
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Would you like to submit something   into 
the TOPICS? 

Its easy!! 
Email: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC | Broomehill or         
Tambellup Shire Offices. 

 
For further information contact the CRC on 9825 1177 

 
STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF THE MONTH 

NO JANUARY EDITION 
 

Did you know that local community events/announcements in the 
Topics are free?? 

If you have an announcement or a congratulations we’d love to hear 
about it and share it for you! 

(We ‘d also love to hear how the local sporting clubs are going 

 

 

 

Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 
Cost is $50.00 

Contact Andrew on 0429 464 672 
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    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 

Situated on the Tambellup West Road 
on the old showgrounds, the Tambellup 
Business Centre has available short and 
long term leases on workshop/storage 

space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and boardroom plus toilets 
and showers. Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
 98251220                                                                      
Email waadc@bigpond.com 
 

Unit 6 Available now. 
$51.25 inc / week . 
Bond $500. 

Need any shearing or crutching 

done? 

Big or small mobs? 

Call Shawn 0408 988 894  

Or Kirsty 0459 787 247 
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Principals: 

Zach Walsh - 0447 109 848 

Sales: 

Des Simpson - 0428 285 086 

Agronomy:   

Cass Chambers - 0428 648 125 

Jack Batchelor – 0437 878 120 

Maddi Wray – 0437 156 385 

Harcourts Realtor:  

Glen Phelps - 0400 092 075 

Livestock: 

Darren Robertson – 0439 331 509 

DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 
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MRB10069 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au  

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 

Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

Gino Bassanese 

 

M: 0429 112 624 

UHF Channel 40 

Tambellup WA 6320 

Ph: 9870 0179 

0499 795586 

Email: gkhams@westnet.com.au 
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February Calendar 2024 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

    1 2 
TA Corporate 
Bowls 

3 

4 5 
BH Kids Corner  

6 7 
BH Craft Group 
 

8 9 
TA Corporate 
Bowls 

10 

11 
TA Uniting 
Church 

12 
TA Craft Day 
 
BH Kids Corner  

13 
Pancake Day 

14 
BH Craft Group 

15 
TA Seniors 
Lunch 

16 
TA Corporate 
Bowls 

17 
Pink Stumps Day 
@ BH Sports 
Complex  

18 
TA Family Fun 
Day 

19 
BH Kids Corner  

20 
TA Scam    
awareness    
workshop  
+ 1:1 Sessions 
(more info pg. 
11) 

21 
BH Craft Group 

22 23 
TA Corporate 
Bowls 

24 

25 
TA JNR Doubles 
Tennis          
Tournament 
 
TA Uniting 
Church 

26 
TA Craft Day 
 
BH Kids Corner  

27 
Carers WA van 
in Tambellup 

28 
BH Craft Group 

29 
TA Hockey 
AGM 

  

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue      EMAIL ADDRESS: topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177     E: tbtopics@gmail.com / topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 
 
 

Disclaimer: Material submitted by third parties to the publication is the sole responsibility of those third parties. We accept no responsibility for the     
content of third-party material, including, without limitation, any error, omission, or inaccuracy therein. 

Tambellup CRC accepts no liability in respect of any material submitted by users and published by us and is not responsible for its content or accuracy. 

We reserve the right to make additions or deletions to materials submitted to the site, or to refuse publication by deleting the material that is defamatory or 
pursuant to legal matters. 


